




 
 
 
 
 
 

Testimony in support of the  

HAWAIʻI-MADEIRA 

SISTER STATE INITIATIVE 

 

 

I strongly support the Hawaii-Madeira Sister State Initiative and applaud the effort of the DBEDT’s 

Business Development & Support Division for its consideration of this application. As a fourth-

generation descendant of Madeiran immigrants, I am proud to report that the efforts of our local 

Portuguese community to promote community awareness of the religious and cultural practices of our 

ancestors has been quite successful. 

 

I am a former President and current Treasurer of the Hawaii Council on Portuguese Heritage which was 

established in 1977. The mission statement of the organization is to preserve and perpetuate our 

Portuguese heritage which we have done for nearly half a century. I have also served as President of the 

Portuguese Chamber of Commerce which has also successfully maintained an active membership for the 

same period of time as the HCPH.  

 

The establishment of an official relationship with Madeira will greatly enhance the efforts of both 

organizations to remain connected to our past as well as explore future opportunities based on mutual 

interests. I am certain this Sister-State Initiative would be enthusiastically embraced by our local 

Portuguese community as an opportunity to not just reinforce the cultural connection but to also forge 

more progressive relationships, both socially and economically.  

 

Social media can and will facilitate the maintenance of a Sister State relationship with Maderia, via 

communication possibilities that did not exist when a Sister-State relationship was established with the 

Azores in 1982. I believe this new initiative can also play a role in the renewal of our existing 

relationship with the Azores.  

 

On behalf of the members of the Hawaii Council on Portuguese Heritage and my colleagues with the 

Portuguese Chamber of Commerce, I would like to express my appreciation to the Sister-State 

Committee for its favorable consideration of this application.  

 

Muito Obrigada, 

 

Laura Figueira 

Treasurer 

Hawaii Council on Portuguese Heritage 

Director 

Portuguese Chamber of Commerce of Hawaii 

 

 


